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133 ametryn 
 

Dear Colleague, 

 

This is to inform you that Syngenta Crop Protection AG is planning to organise a full scale collaborative trial on a 

method for ametryn. 

Principle: The content of ametryn in the formulations is determined by gas chromatography on a DB-WAX or 

equivalent fused silica column, 30 m length, 0.25 mm i.d., 0.25 µm film thickness, using helium as carrier gas and 

flame ionization detection. Quantitation is done by internal standard calibration. 

Scope: It is intended to analyse five samples i.e. two technical material (TC), one water dispersible granule (WG) and 

two suspension concentrate (SC) samples. Samples, analytical standard and internal standard will be provided. 

Time schedule: The collaborative trial is intended to be carried out between January 2020 – mid of April 2020. Those 

who wish to participate should contact the organiser by 2nd January 2020. The results should be reported by the mid of 

April 2020. 

Further information: The trial is limited to 15 participating laboratories due to the availability of samples. The 

selection criterion is “first come, first served”.  

 

Contact: 

William Meyerhoffer 

Syngenta Crop Protection, LLC 

410 Swing Road 

Greensboro     Tel.: +1 336 632 2014 

NC 27409, USA     email: william.meyerhoffer@syngenta.com 

 

 

 

Yours sincerely 

 
 L. Bura 

             Secretary 

SECRETARY: 

Mr László Bura 

European Food Safety Authority 
Via Carlo Magno 1A – I-43126 Parma, Italy 

 Telephone: +39 0521 036 827 

 Telefax: +39 0521 036 0827 
 E-Mail:  laszlo.bura@efsa.europa.eu 

 

ASSISTANT SECRETARY: 
Theo de Rijk 

RIKILT-Institute of Food Safety 

P.O. Box 230 
6700 AE Wageningen, The Netherlands 

 Telephone: +31 317480427 

 Fax: +31 317417717 
 E-Mail: theo.derijk@wur.nl 
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CHAIRMAN: 

Dr Ralf Hänel 
Federal Office of Consumer Protection and Food Safety 

(BVL) 

Messeweg 11/12, D-38104 Braunschweig, Germany 
 Telephone: +49 531 299 3506 

 Telefax: +49 531 299 3002 

 E-Mail:  ralf.haenel@bvl.bund.de 
 

TREASURER: 

Mr Brian E. Hocken 
17 Claygate Avenue 

Harpenden, Herts, AL5 2HE, England 

 Telephone: +44 1582 764277 
 Telefax: +44 1582 461625 

 E-Mail: brianehocken@gmail.com 

mailto:william.meyerhoffer@syngenta.com

